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Meeting Minutes

Debt Affordability Committee
December 10, 2018
3:00 pm
Executive Office for Administration and Finance

State House, Room 373

A meeting of the Debt Affordability Committee was held on Monday, December 10, 2018 in the Executive Office for Administration and Finance, State House, Room 373, Boston, Massachusetts, pursuant to notice duly given.  

Meeting was called to order at 3:01 pm.

Board members comprising a physical quorum:
Bill McNamara, Executive Office for Administration & Finance
Howard Merkowitz, Office of the Comptroller

Sue Perez, Office of the Treasurer

Michelle Ho, Massachusetts Department of Transportation

Catherine Walsh, Governor’s Appointee, Northeastern University

Michael Butler, Treasurer’s Appointee

Others in attendance:
Maya Jonas-Silver, Executive Office for Administration & Finance

Kate Miller, House Committee on Bonding, Capital Expenditures and State Assets

Andrew Cherry, Massachusetts Department of Transportation

Mary Guay, House Committee on Ways & Means

Evan Ross, House Committee on Ways & Means

Abby Kim, Office of Senator Keenan

Aaron Carty, Senate Committee on Ways & Means

Chris Marino, Senate Committee on Ways & Means

Crystal Pu, Executive Office for Administration & Finance

Kathy Bramlage, Office of the Treasurer

Julie Mehegan, Executive Office for Administration & Finance

Colin Young, State House News Service

Minutes:

Note: The slide deck referenced in the minutes will also be made available and should be reviewed as well. 

Mr. McNamara called the meeting to order.

On a motion moved by Ms. Ho and seconded by Mr. Butler, the committee voted to accept the minutes of Meetings 1, 2, and 3. 

The committee then began its review of the presentation prepared by the Executive Office for Administration & Finance (A&F). 
Mr. McNamara explained the updated inflation metrics. He noted that the federal Bureau of Labor puts out statistics widely recognized as appropriate measures of inflation, including CPI. They also put out metrics specific to industries, including construction for government, which has seen a substantial increase in the last 12-month period. 

Ms. Walsh noted that the increase was reflected in her experience at Northeastern University, in their preparations for summer construction. 

The committee noted that changes in cost of lumber, cement, and steel are substantial drivers of the government construction. 

Mr. McNamara noted that last Wednesday was the consensus revenue hearing. He noted some of the results of the hearing found in the PowerPoint. 

Mr. McNamara reviewed the interest rate assumptions, and noted that they had been updated to include IHS Markit. He noted that overall the committee’s assumptions have been conservative.

The committee discussed the assumption that the model shows no growth in spending in FY20-FY24. Mr. Merkowitz suggested modeling assumptions with increases in each year. 
Mr. Butler suggested assuming a 2% growth in spending in future years to model spending in line with inflation. 

The committee planned to meet at 3 pm on Thursday, and review the revised model. 
On a motion made by Ms. Ho and seconded by Ms. Walsh, the committee adjourned at 3:54 p.m.
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